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By United Parcel Service

Ms. Blanca Bayo

Director

Florida Public Service Commission
2540 Shumard Oak Boulevard
Tallahassee, Florida 32399-0864

Re: Transfer of Assets from Pennsylvania Alternative Communications,
Inc. to LCI International Telecom Corp. -- Docket No. 960682-TI

Dear Ms. Bayo:

On May 31, 1996, LCI International Telecom Corp. ("LCI Telecom™) and
Pennsylvania Alternative Communications, Inc. ("PACE") filed a letter with the Florida
Public Service Commission (*Commission”) notifying the Commission of their intention to
transfer selected assets from PACE to LCI Telecom. This letter was assigned Docket No.
960682-T1. By letter dated June 12, 1996, LCI Telecom and PACE requested that the
Commission cancel PACE's Certificale of Public Convenience and Necessity upon
consummation of the transfer of assets, which they anticipate will be on June 28, 1996.
PACE reccived its Certificate of Public Convenience and Necessi’ 7 on February 12, 1993 in
Docket No. 920974, Order No. PSC-93-0121-FOF-TI, Certificate No. 3146.

The assets to be transferred from PACE to LCI Telecom include: (1) all of
PACE’s retail long distance telecommunications services customer accounts; (2) all of
PACE's rights with respect to its sales agents and sales ageucies and all records, payment
and other information related thereto; and (3) all dialer equipment and other assets necessary
to provide service to PACE's dialer customers. PACE's Certificate of Public Convenience
and Necessity will not be transferred as LCI Telecom has its own operating authonty.
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LCI Telecom and PACE do not believe that this transaction is regulated by the
Commission. Therefore, they respectfully request that the Commission withdraw the above-
referenced docket.

Enclosed please find a duplicate of this letter and a self-addressed stamped
envelope. Please date-stamp the duplicate upon receipt and return it in the envelope
provided.

Please do not hesitate to contact me at (202) 955-9883 if you have any
questions.

Very truly yours,

N |

Maricann K. Zochowski

\/

DU HMA YR 0 4




	7-12 No. - 3525
	7-12 No. - 3526



